
28. TENDER ACCEPTANCE FOR PUMP STATION NO 60 PRESSURE MAIN DIVERSION:   
CONTRACT 2002/03-109 

 
Officer responsible Author 
City Water and Waste Manager Graham Williams, DDI 941-6438 

 
 The purpose of this report is to recommend acceptance of a tender for Contract No. 2002/03-109 

‘Pump Station No 60 Pressure Main Diversion’. 
 
 TENDER 
 
 The tender process involved open tenders with weighted attributes used for tender evaluation, (refer 

to background report in agenda). 
 
 The tenders submitted were as follows: 
 

 Price (excl GST) Order after weighted 
attribute assessment 

Delta Civil Contracting Ltd $1,104,864 2 

Calcon Asphalt Ltd $1,120,724 1 

Dave Gutry Construction Ltd $1,266,240 4 

Local Construction Ltd $1,272,675 3 

Maxwell Plumbing Co Ltd $1,529,537 5 

Waddell Holdings Ltd $1,548,706 6 

Dormer Construction Ltd $1,593,394 7 

March Construction Ltd $1,744,468 8 

 
 The weighted attribute evaluation was carried out by a team from City Solutions and City Water and 

Waste Units consisting of Graham Williams, Graeme Inglis, and Tony Borkus.  The attribute weighting 
was as follows: 

 
 % 
Relevant Experience 5 
Track Record 5 
Technical Expertise 5 
Resources 5 
Management Skills 5 
Methodology 5 
Price 70 
Total 100 

 
 Note that this is the weighting specified by Transit NZ for the evaluation of physical works tenders and 

is therefore an appropriate weighting for this tender. 
 
 The tender with the highest weighted attribute score was Calcon Ashphalt – see table above. 
 
 City Solutions Cost estimate for the job was $1.449m. 
 
 The contract period is 30 weeks and is to be completed by 29 August 2003. 
 
 Calcon Asphalt Ltd is a well established local roading contracting firm who propose to use Robert 

Mitchell Contractors Ltd to carry out the pipelaying part of the contract works.  Robert Mitchell 
Contractors Ltd is considered to be one of the best drainage contractors in Christchurch and it is 
considered that they are very capable of completing the job successfully in conjunction with Calcon 
Asphalt Ltd.  They are considered to require less supervision than some other contractors to achieve 
the quality standards required, and this led to a greater weighted attribute score, even though they 
had a marginally higher price. 

 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made



 Staff 
 Recommendation: That the tender from Calcon Asphalt Ltd of $1,120,724 for Contract 2002/03-

109 ‘Pump Station No 60 Pressure Main Diversion’ be recommended to 
Council for acceptance. 

 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation:  That the above recommendation be adopted. 
 


